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SNOW BUSINESS IN COWTOWN
photos by Dale Speirs

In issue #363, I showed a sequence of photos of my front yard in
December.  Since then, it’s been a cold snowy winter, interrupted by
only one chinook.  I’m glad I’m retired and don’t have to drive to work
anymore.

This hydrant is on my boulevard.  The photo was taken February 6 after
25 cm of snow during the previous 25 hours.  One cm of snow per hour;
that’s not too much.  To make things even more symmetrical, the
temperature when I took the photo was -25 C.o
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At bottom left is my yard on January 11 after a 15-cm snowfall at -20 C.o

At top right, the photo was taken a week later when a chinook blew in.
After it passed, temperatures stayed just below freezing, so the view
didn’t change for a couple of weeks.  

At bottom right is my yard on February 6, just after the 25-cm snowfall
concluded and I finished shoveling the sidewalks.  Because the house is
on a corner lot, I have three times as much sidewalk to clear as my
neighbours.

A chinook arrived on February 9 and the cycle began again.
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Human curling at Olympic Plaza on February 10.  The inner tubes are attached
to polished disks that are very slippery to enable the slider to get across the rink.

And they’re off!
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WORLD WIDE PARTY ON JUNE 21

Founded by Benoit Girard (Quebec) and Franz
Miklis (Austria) in 1994, the World Wide Party is
held on June 21st every year.  2017 will be the 24th
year of the WWP.

At 21h00 local time, everyone is invited to raise a
glass and toast fellow members of the Papernet
around the world.  It is important to have it exactly
at 21h00 your time.  The idea is to get a wave of
fellowship circling the planet.  Rescheduling it to a
club meeting or more convenient time negates the
idea of a wave of celebration by SF fans and
zinesters circling the globe.  

At 21h00, face to the east and salute those who have
already celebrated.  Then face north, then south, and
toast those in your time zone who are celebrating as
you do.  Finally, face west and raise a glass to those
who will celebrate WWP in the next hour.  

Raise a glass, publish a one-shot zine, have a party,
or do a mail art project for the WWP.  Let me know
how you celebrated the day.

WHEN WORDS COLLIDE 2017

Calgary’s annual readercon When Words Collide
will be held this year on the weekend of August 11
to 13, at the Delta Calgary South Hotel on Southland
Drive SE and Fairmount Drive.   Details from
www.whenwordscollide.org    
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GLOW FESTIVAL
photos by Dale Speirs

Calgary has a lights festival in February to break up the monotony of the long
winter nights.  It was renamed this year as the Glow Festival and went the
weekend of February 17 to 20.  At Olympic Plaza were 2-metre-tall prisms,
shown here by day and by night.


	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4
	Page 5

